
 

 

 

21.03.2014 

 

By Email 

 

Dear Commissioner,  

 

Review Application by BlueScope- Subsidisation of Hot Rolled Plate Steel from China 

 

 s 269ZZL (1) Request. 

 

The submissions made in respect of  the review from BlueScope (and on behalf of  Shandong Iron and 

Steel Company Limited (Jigang)) reject the use of the export price of Chinese coking coal as being 

appropriate to use as the benchmark in the determination of adequate remuneration of coking coal. As 

is acknowledged in REP198, in reliance of what was stated in REP 193, the use of the Chinese export 

prices was found not to be without problems. The ADC considered, but rejected, the use of the import 

price of coking coal for the reasons stated in Appendix 2.3.2 of REP198. I would appreciate the 

assistance of the ADC in reinvestigating whether the use of the import price of coking coal to China 

may provide a more appropriate benchmark. Without limiting the scope of the request made, the 

Commission's attention is drawn to the submission made on behalf of Jigang dated 20 August 2013 to 

comments contained in the final paragraph of the first page and the remaining paragraphs relating to 

point 1 of the second page and request that the Commission comment on them as part of its 

reconsideration of this issue. 

 

For purposes of s269ZZL (2) I set 22 April 2014 as the time in which the reinvestigation is to be 

completed. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 
 

Graham McDonald 

ADRP Panel Member 

 

 

 


